Moonachie Public Schools

OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT

ROBERT L. CRAIG SCHOOL 20 WEST PARK STREET MOONACHIE, NEW JERSEY 07074

JONATHAN PONDS, Ed. D. Superintendent/Principal

OFFICE: (201) 641-5833 FAX: (201) 641-3723

March 12, 2020

Dear Parents and Guardians,

Tomorrow, Friday March 13, two-week academic schoolwork packets will be sent home with your student. These packets are in case of school closure. We will contact families, via our all call system when you may begin working on the packets, if necessary.

In addition, all non-academic activities and major events are being rescheduled for the month of March. This includes Saturday Programming. We will be in contact with you about April activities and events.

I would like to remind our families to follow our guidelines with respect to students being sick.

- Please keep your child home if they are sick, especially with a fever of 100 F or greater.
 Students must be fever-free without fever-reducing medication, for 24 hours before returning to school.
- Avoid close contact with people who are sick.
- Avoid touching your eyes, nose and mouth.
- Wash your hands often with soap and water for at least 20 seconds.

If you have any further questions, please contact my office.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

Johathan Ponds, Ed. D. Superintendent/Principal

JP:as